
CLACKAMAS COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

Policy Session Worksheet 

Presentation Date: 02/26/19       Approx. Start Time:   2:30 pm      Approx. Length: 30 minutes 

Presentation Title: 2020 US Census 

Department: County Administration 

Presenters:  Drenda Howatt, Sarah Burshore, Partnership Specialist 

Los Angeles Regional Census Center, U.S. Census Bureau 

Other Invitees: Tim Heider, PGA     

WHAT ACTION ARE YOU REQUESTING FROM THE BOARD? 

Staff requests the Board instruct staff to work with the regional partners to create a Complete Count 
Committee and to bring back a draft partnership resolution for Board consideration. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  

Background: 

The US Constitution (Article 1, Section 2) mandates a headcount every 10 years of everyone residing 
in the 50 states, Puerto Rico, and the Island Areas of the United States.  This includes all people of all 
ages, races, ethnic groups, citizens, and noncitizens.  The first census was conducted in 1790 and 
every 10 years since. 

The population totals from the census determine the number of seats each state has in the House of 
Representatives.  States also use the totals to redraw their legislative and school districts.  The next 
census occurs in 2020. 

The U.S. Census Bureau must submit state population totals to the President of the United States by 
December 31, 2020. 

The population totals also affect funding in our community, and data collected in the census helps us 
know how our community is changing.  Approximately $675 billion in federal funding is distributed to 
communities each year.  Of that amount, Oregon receives approximately $10 billion. 

County Administration staff (Drenda Howatt) has been working collaboratively with staff from the U.S. 
Census Bureau, Multnomah County Commissioner Lori Stegmann’s office, Washington County 
Administration office and the City of Portland to strategize and plan regional efforts to educate our 
communities about the importance of the 2020 Census. 

Next Steps: 



The Census Bureau is requesting that each County or region establish a Complete Count Committee to 
assist in identifying ways to reach hard to count communities. 
 
As in the 2010 Census, there is also a request for each County to adopt a resolution to partner with the 
Census Bureau to encourage full participation in the Census.  A list of promotional activities is in the 
process of being created to encourage participation; some of these activities may involve County 
officials or staff. 
 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS (current year and ongoing): 
 
Is this item in your current budget?  YES  NO 
 

STRATEGIC PLAN ALIGNMENT: 
 

 How does this item align with the County’s Performance Clackamas goals? 
o Participation in outreach for the 2020 Census aligns with every one of the 5 Strategic 

Goals by ensuring that Clackamas County has a minimal number of undercounted 
communities. 
 

LEGAL/POLICY REQUIREMENTS:   
 

PUBLIC/GOVERNMENTAL PARTICIPATION:  
 

County Administration will work closely with PGA to ensure that outreach and education is thorough and 
timely. 

RECOMMENDATION:   

Staff recommends the Board instruct staff to work with the regional partners and to bring back a draft 
partnership resolution for Board consideration. 

ATTACHMENTS: 

A.  The 2020 Census at a Glance 

B. George Washington University Counting for Dollars 2020 

C. 2018 Census Test, Providence RI 

D. November 5, 2009 Clackamas County Board of Commissioners Approval of the 2010 Census 

Partnership Proclamation 

SUBMITTED BY:  
Division Director/Head Approval _________________ 
Department Director/Head Approval  _________________ 
County Administrator Approval  _________________   
 
 

 

For information on this issue or copies of attachments, please contact Drenda Howatt at 503-742-5938 
 

 
 
 
 


















